
KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER MEETING 
OCTOBER 14, 2014 

 
     

PRESENT:  Harriet Owsley, Jeannie Gordon, Mararuth Capell, Barbara Boal, Lore Eccleston, 
Robin Sack and Patricia Slachetka.  Nancy Avery attended our meeting today. 
 
After asking for Divine Guidance, the meeting began with ideas for other “FREE TALKS” for 
residents. The last “BIRD TALK” was not as good as we had hoped or expected.  We need to 
think about new or different talks to continue in the future.  Committee members were asked to 
try to find other venues. 
 
Barbara Boal suggested trying to get a “DAY TRIP” or some other ideas for talks with someone 
with helpful information about our beautiful area here in Kure Beach.  Barbara also mentioned 
some interest in arranging a day trip, perhaps BROOKGREEN GARDENS, sometime during 
Christmas Season.  Other ideas could be AIRLIE GARDENS during the Christmas Season. 
Either trip would have to have arranged travel by renting a bus.      
 
HALLOWEEN DANCE: Lore and Mararuth would love to see more people attend the Halloween 
Dance.  All members should be at the Community Center the morning of the dance to help set 
up tables, chairs and some seasonal decorations.  Lore will also try to find some items for prizes 
for costumes. If any members have some unique things at home that they are not happy with, 
then wrap them up and bring them to the Community Center the morning of the dance.   
 
NEW BUSINESS:  Some members feel that we would benefit from trying to enlist new 
members.  If possible, each member should try to bring a friend to the next meeting so that we 
can get new ideas from new members.  We should request some input from Town Hall to 
request from the Council their advice that to try and get more members on this Committee.  
 
NANCY AVERY:  Nancy is trying to get new ideas from members and from Town Hall to 
perhaps set up an office or two at the Community Center.  Members immediately began to 
come up with some ideas for arranging office space at the Community Center. Some of those 
ideas were to make a small office in the Committee Room or build more space on the second 
floor. Jeannie Gordon mentioned that we might clean out the closet in the kitchen to use that 
space for a small office.  The problem is that the closet is very small. Much more information is 
needed in order to help with ideas from the present membership. We need to use the space we 
have now and keep talking about new ideas.  
 
Just before ending our meeting this morning, a suggestion was made about not having any 
meetings in November and December and all members agreed. We will begin our next meeting 
on JANUARY 13, 2015. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
 
 

PATRICIA   M.   SLACHETKA 

Patricia M. Slachetka 
Recording Secretary 
 

 


